
EXTRACT FROM TEACHING AND LEARNING COMMITTEE MINUTES:  10.12.04

03.223
Confirmation of Awards at Supplementary (August Resit) Boards of Examiners 

The Committee noted that recommendations for awards were in some cases presented to supplementary Boards of Examiners prior to agreement, either written or oral, with external examiners.  Where approval had been obtained it was usually in the form of letter, fax or email rather than by the approved pro forma entitled ‘Confirmation of Recommended Classification’ or by signature on the course results sheet.  Failure to provide appropriate authorisation had resulted in the late publication of a number of pass lists. The Committee considered the following recommendations:

a) that Course/Subject Directors be reminded of the requirement to obtain prior written confirmation from external examiners for awards to be recommended at supplementary Boards of Examiners; 

b) that confirmation by letter, fax, or e-mail be also deemed acceptable, provided that it was clearly stated that the work had been moderated and the awards agreed; and

c) that the Examinations Office publish final year pass lists and release the award information on the web one week after the agreed final date for holding meetings of supplementary Boards of Examiners, irrespective of whether written confirmation had been provided.


AGREED:


i)
that recommendations a) and b) above be approved;


ii)
that recommendation c) be not approved, given the need for endorsement of results by external examiners.

